
  In April We Celebrate   
High School Students 

 

  Red Bank Regional: April 10 – 17 
   Reception April 12, 6:00 to 8:00 
 

  Rumson Fair Haven: April 18 – 25 

   Reception April 19, 6:00 to 8:00 
 

 
 

In Our Studio Gallery March 30th until May 1st 
Artwork by the students of Leslie Backlund 

 

Welcome New Members 

Bradley Gross 
Terry Gross  
Erin Sullivan 
Gina Ziegler 

 

Future Guild Exhibitions  
 

Click HERE for: 

 Show Dates (gallery & studio) 

 Entry eligibility 

 Reception schedules 

 Receiving dates 

 After show art pick up dates 
 

Dates and times are subject to change. 
 

 

Guild Membership Renewal 
 Guild memberships Dues 2024 

General: $30           Associate: $45          Exhibiting: $80 
 

Click HERE to renew your membership online  

 

 

 

Register for Art Classes 
 

All Mediums 
Teens and Adults 

 

For a complete schedule  
of all classes, click HERE 

 

 

For detailed information, including a list of 
materials needed, please contact the teacher of 
the class. Teacher contact information is located 
on the class schedule. 
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April 2024    Volume 24    Issue 4    
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Website: www.guildofcreativeart.org    
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guildofcreativeart@verizon.net   
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Open Tuesday through Friday 8:00 – 4:00 
Saturdays 10:00 – 3:00 

 

In our Main Gallery in June 

Nicole Vilardo 
Solo Show 
June 1 – June 26 

Reception June 2, 2:00 – 5:00 

 

 

In our Main Gallery this May  

Garden Theme Show 
Open to all Guild members in all Mediums 

 

Reception and Garden Party:  
Saturday, May 11th       4:00 to 6:00 

 

In our Studio Gallery 
Artwork by Neptune High School Students 

 

 

 

 
Morning Joe 

by Nicole Vilardo 

 

 
Magic Eyes 

by Nicole Vilardo 

RBR 
 
 

RFH 

Membership 
Portfolio Jury 

Become a Guild of Creative Art  
Associate or Exhibiting Member 

 

May 16 to May 18, 2024 
Enjoy the benefits of advanced Guild 

memberships 
 

For information & application, 
click HERE 

 

Get Informed about  
Guild events 

Subscribe to the 
 Guild of Creative Art’s 

newsletter 

ART NEWS 
 

Please click HERE for a free 
subscription 

https://guildofcreativeart.org/exhibits/future-exhibits
https://guildofcreativeart.org/forms-documents/membership/online-membership-application
https://guildofcreativeart.org/instruction/classes
mailto:guildofcreativeart@verizon.net
https://guildofcreativeart.org/application-for-portfolio-review
https://guildofcreativeart.org/artnews-sign-up


 
  

 

 
Our EyeSights 2024 Open Juried Photography Show is soon to be history, but it did not disappoint. 
Our esteemed judge, Joel Mogorvsky, did a stellar job of paring down the 233 submissions into 102 
accepted works. Although he awarded $1500 in money awards plus ten medals, Joel admitted that 
there were so many others that were also deserving of special distinction. We thank everyone, both 
staff and volunteers, who helped make this event happen. We offer a special thank you to the 
EyeSights Chair, Mike Menendez and committee member, Steve Ravner. These two volunteer as 
our webmasters, and have devoted many hours to ensure that this juried exhibit was functioning 
properly for all the artists as well as for the judge.  We will need others to step up in their place for 
our future open juried shows. We will have more on that at another time. 
 
April brings youth to the gallery, and what a delight are the high school students who exhibit with 
us. Red Bank Regional High School will exhibit from April 10th to the 17th, with their reception on 
Friday, April 12th, from 6:00- 8:00 PM. Rumson-Fair Haven High School will exhibit from April 18th to 
the 25th and hold their reception on Friday, April 19th from 6:00- 8:00 PM).These two high school 
art programs are among the best in Monmouth County. Come and see for yourself. 
 
Exhibiting and Associate members show their artwork in our lobby each month throughout the 
year. You can become an Exhibiting or Associate member by entering our Portfolio Jury this May. 
Click HERE for more information. Portfolio Juries occur only in May and November, so if you are 
interested, click the link and get the details. 
 
Visit our studio during April as artwork by the students of Leslie Backlund will be on view. As part of 
our studio show series, Leslie and her class will hang artwork in our studio gallery from March 30th 
until May 1st. 
 
Thanks, once again, to all of you who have renewed your 2024 membership dues. Dues revenue is 
vital to maintain our existence. If you have not yet done so, please click HERE to renew your 
membership online, or send us a check. Dues are payable by January 1st and expire on December 
31st of each year. General and new member’s dues are $30. General members who jury into 
Associate members pay $45, and Exhibiting members pay $80. Each level provides additional 
benefits as outlined on the website (click HERE to learn the benefits of each membership level). 
 
Finally, I would like to offer a special thank you to all of our volunteers. We could not survive 
without you! We ask all members to volunteer to help keep this place going. There are many ways 
you can help. Thank you to those of you already volunteering in whatever capacity. If you are a 
member who is willing to donate some of your time, we encourage you to get involved. Thank you! 
 

 

 
The Guild of Creative Art and the James T. Gary Foundation present a 

$1000 Scholarship  
The Guild of Creative Art and the Gary Foundation will award a $1000 scholarship to a graduating high 
school senior who lives in Monmouth County, and plans to major in the visual arts in an accredited 
college or art school during the 2024-2025 academic year. 
 

 Open to Painters, Sculptors, and Photographers 

 Application, portfolio, and supporting documents must be received at the Guild by April 15, 2024 

 Mail to: The Guild of Creative Art Guild Scholarship, 620 Broad Street, Shrewsbury, NJ 07702  
 

Click HERE for a fact sheet and application 
 

Award notification will be sent in June 2024 for the 2024-2025 academic year 

Contact Person: Sheila Menendez – Chairperson, Guild Scholarship 
scholarship@guildofcreativeart.org 

 

2024  

Guild of Creative 
Art  

Board of Directors 
 

Guild Officers: 
 

David Levy President 
Barbara Russo Vice President 

Sheila Menendez Treasurer  

Liz Jacobelli Secretary 
 

Board Members: 
 

Marino Cirillo 
Donna Colasurdo 
Mary Fitzsimmons 
MaryAnn Goodwin 
Bob Stetz 
Barbara Withers 

 

 

Guild Staff 
 

Bill Alcaro  
Bulletin Editor 
Coordinator: Educational Services    

Vicky Culver  
Gallery Director     

Mike Menendez  
Webmaster 
EyeSights Juried Show Chair 

Audrey Lombardi  
Bookkeeper  

Steve Ravner  
Webmaster 
Art News 

Frank Remski  
Technology  
 

Guild 

President 

David 
Levy  

dlevy1939@gmail.com    
 

                                   

President’s Message 

https://guildofcreativeart.org/application-for-portfolio-review
https://guildofcreativeart.org/forms-documents/membership/online-membership-application
https://guildofcreativeart.org/formsdocs
https://guildofcreativeart.org/forms-documents/art-student-scholarship
mailto:scholarship@guildofcreativeart.org
mailto:dlevy1939@gmail.com


   

 

  
Thank You to Our Recent Volunteers 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

Member News 
Congratulations to Guild Members accepted in to the Monmouth Museum's 44th Annual Open Juried Exhibition: 
 Marilyn Baldi, Thomas J. Camal, Helene Condouris, Justin DiMattico, Val Dyshlov, Laurie Flannery, Jane Gavaghen,  
 Richard Huff, Randy Mayer, Patricia Meko,  Mike Quon,  Richard Rappleyea, Michele Rath, J. Derek Riddle,  
 Carole Rogers, Harvey Rogosin, Bill Ross, Ellen Rubinstein, Elizabeth Schippert and Lori Weisenfeld 
 

Debora Bruno will show her photography at the Eastern Branch of the Monmouth County Library in a show called  
 Beauty Photography Exhibit throughout May with an opening reception on May 4 from 1:00 – 4:00.  
 

Michael Scherfen invites you to view his new website: http://mikescherfen.com 
Call for Artists:  NJWS Associate Show https://showsubmit.com/show/njws-2024-annual-online-associate-members-show 

 

 Watercolor Paintings by Michael Scherfen      More on website, click HERE  

      
         Waiting for Monet                       Carousel      Barcelona Dragon 

    
                     Huber Farm      Waiting for Christmas  Stone Church                       Venice 

             
         Ice Yachting                             JS-2 SM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please note: Member News is designed to announce exhibits displaying Guild of Creative Art members’ work, and/or honors our members receive. Advertisements and information regarding “for profit” 
ventures are not permitted and will not be included. News items and associated jpg images will be edited for space and content. There is a maximum of three news related items per person in each issue unless 
space allows more. Items may be grouped if several Guild members are participating. Submissions received close to the deadline will only appear if space is available 
 

Send us a jpg image of your member News related artwork. Images must be in jpg format. Save your jpg image as follows: 
  Your Last Name_Your First Name_Title of Artwork_Medium       Example: Tist_Arthur_Gifted and Talented_Pastel 
 

Space is limited. Non-conforming or objectionable images, as determined by the Guild, will not be published.  
Click HERE to submit member news items for the upcoming Bulletin with or without an image.   

The Guild of Creative Art bulletin staff strives for complete accuracy in the content of our bulletin. We deeply regret any omissions or incorrect information.  
To report a correction, email us at bulletin@guildofcreativeart.org 

Important:  

 The Guild of Creative Art (the Guild) specifically disclaims any liability for the loss, damage, or theft of any artwork exhibited or stored on the Guild’s premises. Artists are responsible for insuring 
their own work from delivery to pick up and return to artist. 

 By submitting artwork or JPEG files to the Guild of Creative Art, you are granting permission for these files to be utilized for promoting shows, exhibits, and any additional promotional activities 
sponsored by the Guild, as well as use in the Guild’s Bulletin. Further, the copyright for any submitted JPEG files remain with the submitting artist. 

 

http://mikescherfen.com/
https://showsubmit.com/show/njws-2024-annual-online-associate-members-show
http://mikescherfen.com/
https://guildofcreativeart.org/forms-documents/membership/online-member-news-form
mailto:bulletin@guildofcreativeart.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Images from Recent Docent Tours 

  
David Levy (right) led a Docent Tour for guests from ARC of Monmouth County on February 21st   

 
Chelsea Tinton Falls attended a Docent Tour on March 7, 2024 

 

 

ARC of Monmouth County Docent Tour March 20, 2024 

 



 

 

  

Volunteers Make the Guild Run - Here’s how you can help!!! 
 

 

Please choose the area(s) where you can volunteer and email the appropriate chairperson 
 

Category Contact Category Contact 

Front Desk/Data Entry: Vicky Culver guildofcreativeart@verizon.net Community Outreach: Liz Jacobelli lizjacobelli@aol.com 

Gallery Committee Chair: Mary Fitzsimmons fitz8313@gmail.com Grants: David Levy dlevy1939@gmail.com 

Gallery Shows: 
Receiving/Pickup/Hanging: 

David Levy dlevy1939@gmail.com or 

Vicky Culver guildofcreativeart@verizon.net 
Social Media: David Levy dlevy1939@gmail.com 

Physical Plant: David levy  dlevy1939@gmail.com Grounds: 
MaryAnn Goodwin 

maryanngoodwinarts@gmail.com 
 

 

We Thank Our Recent Volunteers 
Building: David Levy, Duncan Culver, Bob Stetz, Patricia Zilinski 
 
Chelsea Tinton Falls & Chelsea Shrewsbury docent tours: David Levy, Barbara Russo 
 
Arc of Monmouth, Chelsea Tinton Falls, and Shadow Lake Artists docent tours: David Levy 
 
Data entry:  Natalie Kadash, Patricia Zilinski 
 
Eyesights Committee: David Levy, Mike Menendez, Steve Ravner, Pat Zackman 
 
Eyesights Show Volunteers: Leslie Backlund, Sal Barone, Tina Behr, Tom Camal, Marino Cirillo,  Donna Colasurdo, Duncan Culver,  
 Theresa Darke, Rich Despins, Karen Donnelly, Mary Fitzsimmons, Joan Fruchter, Liz Jacobelli, Natalie Kadash, David Levy,  
 Patricia Meko, Steven Meko,  Suzanne Parmly, Mary Polese,  Jim Powers, Michele Rath, Jackie Renna, Barbara Russo, 
 Peter Smejkal, Barbara Withers, Patricia Zilinski 

 
February Gallery Exhibiting and Associate Lobby Exhibit and Studio Shows: Ernie Antholis, Leslie Backlund, Sal Barone, Tina Behr,  
 Tom Camal, Sheilagh Casey, Donna Colasurdo, Duncan Culver, Mary Fitzsimmons, MaryAnn Goodwin, Liz Jacobelli,  
 Natalie Kadash, David Levy, Val Morone, Suzanne Parmly, Mary Polese,  Jim Powers, Michele Rath, Jackie Renna,  
 Barbara Russo, Patricia Zilinski, Joel Zimmerman. 
 
Figure workshops: Susan Rickman 
 
Guild History Project: David Levy, Leslie Backlund, Laury Egan, Laurie Flannery,  Natalie Kadash, Mary Polese, Suzanne Parmly 
 
Guild Photography Group: Pat Zackman 
 
Grounds: David Levy 
 
Housekeeping:  David Levy, Patricia Zilinski 
 
Laundry: Mary Fitzsimmons, Tina Behr 
 
Office Volunteers: David Levy, Marino Cirillo, Liz Jacobelli, Bob Stetz, Patricia Zilinski 
 
Phone calls: David Levy 
 
Purchasing: David Levy, Tina Behr, Duncan Culver, Vicky Culver 
 
Photography at Guild events: David Levy, Tom Camal, Barbara Russo 
 
SEARCH Day Volunteers: David Levy 
 
Social Media: David Levy, Jill Kaiser 

Volunteer Recognition: Bob Stetz 

Webmasters: Mike Menendez, Steve Ravner 
 

mailto:guildofcreativeart@verizon.net
mailto:lizjacobelli@aol.com
mailto:dlevy1939@gmail.com
mailto:dlevy1939@gmail.com
mailto:guildofcreativeart@verizon.net
mailto:dlevy1939@gmail.com
mailto:dlevy1939@gmail.com
mailto:maryanngoodwinarts@gmail.com


 

 

 
 

  

 

Guild Exhibiting Members  
Leave a Legacy – Become a Teacher 

 

There is no greater gift to society than sharing your 
talent and knowledge with others. Leave a legacy 
to the art world. Become a Guild teacher. We have 
a few time slots open in the Guild studio for new 
classes. To qualify as a Guild instructor, you must 
be a Guild of Creative Art Exhibiting member in 
good standing. Your class requires approval by the 
Guild’s Board.  

Click HERE for a class proposal form  

 

 

 

 
Floral designer Bev Scaff with 
photographer Eric Silvergold 

 

Guild of Creative Art  
60th Anniversary 

Limited Edition Tote Bags 

$15 
Designed by Guild Exhibiting Member Mike Quon 

Click HERE to order Tote Bag 
 

 

GUILD GEAR 
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Art Teachers:  
Does your school require you to have 

periodic professional improvement and 

growth experiences? 
 
 

The Guild of Creative Art is a  

Professional Development Provider 
 

In accordance with the New Jersey Department of Education guidelines, the 
Guild of Creative Art provides instruction which is in alignment with the state of 
New Jersey Department of Education standards, and local school district 
improvement goals. By actively participating in Guild classes, school teachers 
have the opportunity for professional growth to enhance their body of artistic 
knowledge, and to broaden the scope of their artistic ability and instructional 
techniques. 

 

For information regarding classes that provide 

professional growth opportunities, click HERE. 

 

    

 

 
 

 Click HERE  to become 
a medal sponsor 

Guild Tees  
$25 

 

Available at the Guild 
Click HERE to request information 

 

 

Guild T-Shirts 
Long or Short Sleeve 
Barn Red on Natural 

Sizes Small to 2XL 

 

 

Guild T-Shirts 
Long or Short Sleeve 

White on Black 
Sizes Small to 2XL 

 

 
 

You can be a  
Medal Sponsor  

 

        Your Guild membership 
gives you the opportunity to 
sponsor awards for selected 
exhibits. You may choose the 
awards to be in your own 
name, or be titled to honor 
the memory or celebrate the 
life of a loved one. The 
choice is yours. You also get 
to choose the medium 
category and the quantity of 
awards (up to 15) that you 
wish to sponsor awards. 
 

 
 

Click HERE to visit the Guild on  
 

 
 

https://guildofcreativeart.org/forms-documents/instructors/class-proposal-form
https://guildofcreativeart.org/purchasing-tote-bags
https://guildofcreativeart.org/instruction/classes
mailto:guildofcreativeart@verizon.net
mailto:guildofcreativeart@verizon.net
http://www.customink.com/lab?cid=ram0-000z-qk4y
https://m.facebook.com/guildofcreativeart


  Guild of Creative Art 
620 Broad Street, Route 35, Shrewsbury, NJ 07702        Telephone: 732-741-1441     Email: Guildofcreativeart@verizon.net     Web Site: www.guildofcreativeart.org  

 

Original Art Work on Display 
The oldest and largest art community in New Jersey, the Guild of Creative Art, is a non-profit organization dedicated to 
advancing excellence in the visual arts through teaching, exhibits, workshops, and special events. 

The Guild features:  
 New Exhibits each month – Open to the public with free admission 

 A wide series of Fine Art Courses and Workshops for adults, teens, and children 

 Fine artwork in various disciplines from local and regional artists 

 A premier source of original art at affordable prices 

 Independent gallery space rental for Exhibiting Member artists 

 Docent Tours and Presentations available free of charge 

 Gallery Hours: Tuesday through Friday: 8:00 – 4:00, Saturday: 10:00 – 3:00 
 

 
 

 
See something you like? 

 

Artwork on display in our galleries at the Guild of Creative Art, 
and our off-site shows, is for sale. For information regarding the 
purchase of artwork, click HERE. 
 

Guild of Creative Art Membership 
 

Membership offers: 

 entry in “Members Only” exhibits 

 discounted entry fees for specific Guild Shows 

 discounted tuition for Guild classes, workshops, & more 

 the opportunity to exhibit in the monthly lobby show 
(Exhibiting and Associate members only) 

 

The Guild of Creative Art survives fiscally on generous donations from 
our members, proceeds from our workshops and classes, 
commissions from the sale of artwork, fundraising events, and 
member dues.  
 

Guild Membership Dues 
 

Membership dues expire each year on December 31st. 
Membership renewal dues are to be paid by January 31st of 
each calendar year. 
 

Annual Membership Dues:  
General $30, Associate $45, Exhibiting $80 
 
 

Renewal is easy. Options: 
1. Click HERE to pay your dues online 
2. Click HERE to print a blank membership form to complete 

and mail to the Guild with a check (no cash by mail) 
3. Call 732-741-1441 to pay with your credit card 
4. Pay at the Guild with cash, check, or credit card 

 
 

Guild Fees  

 Gallery Commissions on Artwork Sales: 
 Sales on Guild premises: 331/3%    Off-site sales: 20%  

 

 Gallery rental, hanging, & tags: $500 
 

 Portfolio Pieces, Cards, Jewelry, Books, Fine Crafts: 20%  
 

 Instructors:  30% of Member Tuition  
 100% of non-member surcharge 

Legacy and Friend Donations 
Two Ways You Can Help the Guild 

 
 

LEGACY CIRCLE PATRON: is a Guild member who bequeaths in their 
last Will and Testament $10,000 or more to the Guild of Creative Art  

LEGACY CIRCLE BENEFACTOR: bequeaths $5,000 to $9,999 
A LEGACY CIRCLE MEMBER $1000 to $4999 to Guild of Creative Art  
 

 
 
 

FRIEND OF THE GUILD GOLD LEVEL donates $5,000+ to the Guild 

FRIEND OF THE GUILD SILVER LEVEL donates $3,000 to $4,999 

FRIEND OF THE GUILD BRONZE LEVEL donates $500 to $2,999 

FRIENDS OF THE GUILD: members who donate money to the Guild 
 

 

Donations received honoring deceased Guild members in the 
amounts shown above are also eligible to be designated a 
FRIEND OF THE GUILD. 
 

For more information on either topic, please contact: 
 Marilyn Baldi mmbrc8@verizon.net  

 

Click HERE to make a donation to the Guild 

 

 

 
Amelia Island 

by Angela Previte 
Photograph  

mailto:Guildofcreativeart@verizon.net
http://www.guildofcreativeart.org/
https://guildofcreativeart.org/purchase-artwork-form
https://guildofcreativeart.org/forms-documents/membership/online-membership-application
https://guildofcreativeart.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/ApplicationForMembership201803-1.pdf
mailto:mmbrc8@verizon.net
https://guildofcreativeart.org/donations


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
  

   
  Beginner or experienced welcomed 
  Increase skills and improve results 
  Learn how to set up your initial subject sketch 
  Learn to use color to create light and shade 

 

        
 

         
                     
 

 

 

 

 

          
Bob Stetz 

 
Learn how to achieve value 
Step by step guidance 
One on one instruction 
Explore your creativity 
 

 
Six 2-hour classes Tuesdays 1:00 – 3:00    
Tuition: Guild Members: $240, Non-Members: $270 
For additional info, supplies needed, and start date:  
 email rstetz2@verizon.net    732-687-0740 

 

 
                                               

Watercolor 

   From Concept to Completion 
    with Robert J. Stetz 

  

    Mastering the  

  Media of the Masters 

      Painting with Sven Widen 
                All mediums 

 

         
   This class is a studio course for adults and teens, ages 12 and older. Students will learn techniques, 
materials and substrates of classical, Old Masters, and contemporary painting, and will work from still life set ups, although working 
from a photo reference will be accommodated and used to its greatest benefit. 
The prime goal of this class is for the student to have a hands-on under-standing and familiarity with the media, ultimately to find 
their own style and voice. 
Sven Widen was born in the town of Vastervik, on Sweden’s east coast. Much of his art studies took place in Gothenburg; the School for Industrial Art & Design, 
Kursverksamheten; Gustavus Primus Art School; Hovedskou Art School; and Studio Litografik. Sven also received scholarships to several juried invitational 
courses where he studied advanced lithography and intaglio printmaking. 
In the early 1990s, he moved to the United States after meeting artist Lizzi Schippert. They married in 1990 and reside in Island Heights, NJ. Sven and Lizzi have 
led Plein Air Workshops in New Jersey, Maine, Vermont, and Florida, as well as France and Japan. 
A career professional artist, Sven’s work was avidly collected and hangs in many governmental collections in Sweden. In the USA, Sven has had several one-man, 
group, and invitational shows. His work hangs in many private and corporate collections as well. 
 

Please note: Students have the option to register for a two hour class, 2 1/2 hour class, or a three hour class. 

Lessons: 4     Location: Guild Studio 

Two hour class: Guild members $128/Non-members $158   Day and time: Wednesday 10:00 – 12:00 
2 1/2 hour class: Guild members $160/Non-members $190           Day and time: Wednesday 10:00 – 12:30 
Three hour class: Guild members $192/Non-members $222          Day and time: Wednesday 10:00 – 1:00 
Class is offered continuously throughout the year. 

For info, email Sven at openingyoureyes@verizon.net or call 732-929-9732 

 

 

 
 

Watercolor painting has been a part of Bob Stetzs’ life for more than 30 years. 
He has studied with artists Santo Pezzutti, Pat Lafferty, and Tom Lynch. Bob 
has exhibited in many venues throughout New Jersey, and won various 
awards from Audubon Artists of America, New Jersey Watercolor Society, 
Garden State Watercolor Society, and The Guild of Creative Art. He is an 
Exhibiting Artist, and Board Member of The Guild and is the former President 
of The Manasquan River Group of Artists, as well as member of various art 
organizations. He also is an instructor at other locations in New Jersey.  

 

Pulling into 
First 

Watercolor 
by  

Bob Stetz 
 
 
 
 
 

Out of the 
Gate 

Watercolor 
by  

Bob Stetz 
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Award Winners from EYESIGHTS 2024, the Guild’s 
21st Annual Open Juried Photography Show 

Best in Show – Color 
Cruise Life: A Juxtaposition by Diane Desimini 

 
 
 

Judge’s comment: The composition is excellent. I love the perspective. Excellent color combinations. 
The chaotic waves are balanced by the geometric formality. Everything works here. 



Best in Show – Monochrome  
Run Away Runaway by Dug Smith 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The images of artwork appearing in the Guild’s Bulletin 
represent a sampling of the work displayed in our exhibits. 
We regret we cannot show all the work on display, but we 
invite you to visit our gallery and browse. The Guild is proud 
to offer to the public original art at affordable prices. 
Artwork on display at the Guild is available for purchase.  All 
exhibits are open to the public and admission free. Call the 
Guild at 732-741-1441 for viewing times. 
 
 

 

Judge’s comment: The composition is excellent. I love the perspective. Excellent color combinations. The chaotic waves are balanced 
by the geometric formality. Everything works here.  

 

Judge’s Comment:  A vision that I would not expect in Monmouth County.  
This is very much a New York photograph. A sophisticated composition almost by light.  

Beautifully balanced. The doll is a surprise. This is an unexpected gem. 



Alice B. Tendler Award for Artistic Innovation 
Come to Me by Yolanda Fleming 

 
 
 
 
 

Judge’s Comment:  Joyful, playful, erotic. Noisy in exactly the right way. A romantic splash of pink was a fine decision. 
Flowers burst out all over. Compositionally strong. The face and lips at the top were a good addition. 



H. Jeffery Leonard Award for ActionPhotography  
Sparring Bison by Collette Cannataro 

  
 

 

Al Goldstein Memorial Award for Landscape Photography 
Amelia Island by Angela Previte 

 
 

Judge’s Comment:  Symmetry-like with great detail. The white background and snow were handled very well 
Good decisions in aperture and speed. The photograph conveys the power of these beasts. 

 

 
 

Judge’s Comment: The moss is like a blur, painted by an artist. The colors are wonderfully soft, although  
the photograph is sharp. The trees provide both a contrast and work well compositionally. Ethereal. 



 Bob Grunke Memorial Award for Street Photography (Urban) 
Connecting by Sandro Barone 

 
 

 
 

Bob Warwick Memorial Award for Pet Photography 
A Portrait of Love by Matthew Barry  

 

 

Judge’s Comment: An abstract organization of space and every section works. It is as if he is looking at her.  
Behind is a mannequin. A psychological portrait. Excellent vision. This is no ordinary street scene. 

Judge’s Comment: Beautiful framing. I love both expressions with the eyes right above each other. 
The dog seems nervous. She might be loving or a bit mischievous. Plenty of energy here. 



Jane Fitzgerald Award for Wildlife Photography 
Chillin’ by Jeff Rinn 

 
Judge’s Comment: Everything is sharp. I love the composition. Lots of attention is paid to the 

flowing feathers. A soft background with good use of depth of field. 



Lorraine Ravner Memorial Award for Monochrome Photography 
My New Perspective by Patricia Hart Zackman 

 
Judge’s Comment: The simplicity and balance of shapes are fabulous. A wonderfully off-kilter corner. 

The image can be confusing, but it is organized beautifully. The tones are rich and everything is handled well. 



Thomas Patti Memorial Award for Sports Photography 
Palio by Eric Arolick 

 
 
 

 
 

Special thanks to the following donors: 
 

David Levy & Tina Behr for the Alice Tendler Award and H. Jeffrey Leonard Award 
The Goldstein Family for the Al Goldstein Award 
Jim Powers for the Bob Grunke Award 
Bob Dowd for the Jane Fitzgerald Award 
Patrici Hart Zackman for the Bob Warwick Award 
Steve Ravner Award for the Lorraine Ravner Award 
Michael & Sheila Menendez for the Thomas Patti Award 

Judge’s Comment: What power is expressed here; it bursts with energy. What a capture with  
the positions of the horses. The color is well handled with a parade of black and white. 



Silver Award for Excellence in Photographing People 
I Pray This Finds You Well by Cheryl Bomba  

 

Silver Award for Excellence in Photographing Places 

Pierniki by Sheryl Powers 

 
 (Bottom) Judge’s Comment: Wonderful segments here. Space is used in different 
ways. I love the different treatment of the windows; reflections, a window into 

space, a transparent piece of glass revealing bricks of the actual building.  
Very clever. 

 

(Top) Judge’s Comment: Conjures up the feeling of an old time photo. 
Prayerful poses give this power. It could be a memorial or a 

remembrance. An excellent composition in 
a beautiful photograph. Culturally important. 



Silver Award for Excellence in Animal  Photography 

Cosmic Osprey by Giselle Valdes  

 
Judge’s Comment:  This is a lovely composition. The focus is clear. The timing is perfect. 

Its sharpness is notable. I would change nothing. 



Silver Award for Excellence in Botanical Photography 
Mystical Forrest by Joel Goldberg 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Judge’s Comment: Impressionistic. The camera motion creates just enough blur.  
Rich with many colors. Quiet and mystical. 



Bronze Achievement Awards 

 
Above: Helen Antholis for Morning Mist             Below: Edward Deverell for Lost in PA January 2022 

 



Bronze Achievement Award 

 
Jacki Dickert for May You Find Wings to Fly 



Bronze Achievement Awards 

 
Above: Tania Kimche for Incognito                        Below: Estelle Knize for After Dark 

 



Bronze Achievement Awards 

 
Above: Jessica Margo for Not Like Other Girls   Below: Angela Previte for Rhythym of the Sea

 



Bronze Achievement Awards 

 
Above: John Regan for Dichotomy                                      Below: Larry Ross for And Then He Said

 



Bronze Achievement Award 

 
Chris Truhe for Feeling His Heat 



EyeSights Accepted Entries 

  
                            Country Lane by Joan Myers                                                         Abandoned Motel by Richard Despins 

   
Red Bank Bridge at Dusk by Cheryl Auditor         Black Cat Birdhouse by Steven Meko                          Buy Tickets by Patricia Matola

   
       Pondering Alaskan Brown Cub by Colette Cannataro                     Solitude of a Lighthous Keeper by Michael Menendez 

 
 
 
 

The images of artwork appearing in the Guild’s Bulletin represent a sampling of the work displayed in our exhibits. We regret we cannot show all the 
work on display, but we invite you to visit our gallery and browse. The Guild is proud to offer to the public original art at affordable prices. Artwork on 
display at the Guild is available for purchase.  All exhibits are open to the public and admission free. Call the Guild at 732-741-1441 for viewing times. 

 



More EyeSights Accepted Entries 

           
  Samarrkand’s Registan by Marilyn Bald      Go in Another Diretion by Thomas Camal               Delhi Purchase by Lucille Reilly 

         
         Metal Curves by Ed Nehmad    Exposed to the Elements by Bob Dowd                      Last Light by Cheryl Bomba 

  
                               Dusk over Metropolis by Peter Smejkal            Tunnel Vision by David Levy 



More EyeSights Accepted Entries 

                  
Two Ways of Being at the Edge by Jacki Dickert                                        The Bridge by Larry Ross 

                   
Three by Three by Elizabeth Schultz     Winter Tree Abstract by Vince Matulewich       Stairs and Windows by Stephen Ravner 

     
Nobody’s Fool by Barbara Blihar                The Anguished Cry of Alzheimer’s     White Gentian Tulips by Lilia Maloratsky 
      by Neal Hammer 

 



More EyeSights Accepted Entries 

       
      Wipe Your Feet by Patricia Hart Zackman                                 Touching the Nightmare by Dug Smith  

  
                    Bubbling with Pride by Patricia Mottola                                                          The Fly by Joel Goldberg  

        
              Gaudi’s Hyperbolas by Denise DiPace                     Pretty Petals by Angela Previte 



Images of Artwork by artists who participate in  
Sven Widen’s Class 

The Guild’s March Studio Show 

 

 
Artwork by: Ewa Bortnik, Jane Catanzaro, Judy Dambach, Amelia Lopano, Susan Morasch, John Patrouch, and Sven Widen 
Instructor: Sven Widen 

Mastering the Media of the Masters 
with Sven Widen 

Wednesdays from 10:00 – 12:00, 12:30 or 1:00 (Student’s choice) 
For info: openingyoureyes@verizon.net or call 732-929-9732 

Click HERE to register for this class online 
 

mailto:openingyoureyes@verizon.net
https://guildofcreativeart.org/forms-documents/classesworkshops/classworkshop-online-registration


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The Guild of Creative Art thanks  
Monmouth Arts for its support

 


